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Call to order:

Mike Bowman, General Chair, called the Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates (HOD) to order at 7:45 p.m.

Secretary:

Minutes for the January 19, 2005 HOD meeting were distributed and posted on the AMS web site.

Greg Toomey moved and John Toth seconded a motion to approve the January 19, 2005 minutes.  Motion carried.

Treasurer:

Diane Connor presented and discussed the January and February 2005 financial reports.  Mike Ginsberg moved and Jerry Schaefer seconded a motion to approve the AMS financial reports as presented. Motion carried.

Age Group:

Pete Barry discussed the proposed AMS 2005 Long Course schedule.  Pete discussed a request to add a 1500 free event on Thursday evening (June 9) to the Age Group Open at the GPAC site.  Mike Ginsberg moved and Lynne Shine seconded a motion to add a 1500 free event to the Age Group Open on June 9 at the GPAC site and to allow swimmers registered at either the GPAC or HD sites to swim the 1500 at GPAC.  Motion carried.

Pete Barry reminded the HOD that the host pool for the Developmental Open to be held June 18 – 19 is 55 yards in length and that the times for this meet will not count as official AMS/US Swimming times.

Peter Barry moved and Mike Ginsberg seconded a motion to approve the proposed AMS Long Course schedule as presented.  Motion carried.

Pete Barry presented and discussed the proposed 2005 – 2006 Short Course schedule.

Senior Chair:

John Lynch said that the athlete funding amounts will be reported at the May 18, 2005 HOD meeting.

John presented the following proposal:


Due to the reduced number of meets in the 2005 LC season:  To qualify for AMS


funding for Sectionals, Junior Nationals, and Nationals, college-aged swimmers 


returning to Pittsburgh to swim with local clubs will need to participate in 2 meets


and 12 events.  For all other swimmers, the current funding requirement will 


remain unchanged.

The above proposal will be voted upon at the May 18, 2005 AMS/HOD meeting.

Registration:

Jerry Schaefer reported that he was in the process of cleaning up the year-end books and preparing registration reports.  He also discussed the various club fines that were levied.

All Star Zones:

Pete Barry and Jill Waugh reported on the upcoming AMS Zone trip. Pete Barry is the Head Coach.  Other coaches include Ed Bahan (JCCT), Jeff Armstrong (SVSC), Julie Rocks (USCS), and Kelly Vernal (PRA).  Approximately 63 swimmers from AMS will attend Zones.

Old Business:

Clubs were reminded that their meet reports are due to the treasurer within 10 days of the meet.

New Business:

Mike Bowman reported that on May 18, 2005, AMS elections will be held for the following positions:

General Chair

Age Group Chair

Secretary

Tech Planning

Safety Chair

Registration

Review Committee

The following names were presented from the floor to serve on the nominating committee:

Jerry Schaefer

Diane Connor

Ed Bahan

Mike Walsh

Don Wagner

David Buerger

Mike Globig

Mike Ginsberg moved and Lynne Shine seconded a motion to approve the nominating committee as presented.  Motion carried.

The issue of whether to allow times from the WPIAL and PIAA High School Championship meets to count as AMS records was discussed.  These two meets are US Swimming “observed swim(s).”  After some discussion, a decision was made to postpone a decision on this matter until the May 18, 2005 HOD meeting. 

Mike Bowman read a letter received from Lauren Tripson announcing a temporary change in the “home” pool for the Baldwin Whitehall Swim Club.  The club will make use of the Carrick High School pool and facility during the renovations to the facility at Baldwin High School.  Construction is scheduled to begin in June of 2005 with an expected completion date of June 2006.

Adjournment:

Mike Ginsberg moved and Lynne Shine seconded a motion to adjourn.  Motion carried and the meeting ended at 9:05pm.
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